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ITEM 3. ITEM FOR COMMITTEE INFORMATION – TEMPORARY ROAD 
CLOSURE – DARLING DRIVE DARLING HARBOUR – NORTH OF 
PIER STREET 

TRIM RECORD NO: 2014/563365 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Committee note the extension of time for the temporary road 
closure of Darling Drive, between Pier Street and the Harbourside roundabout, Darling 
Harbour, until 16 February 2015, subject to the following conditions: 

(A) The Applicant must comply with the temporary road closure conditions as 
mentioned in Schedule C of this agenda. 

(B) The Applicant must comply with any other conditions imposed by City’s 
Construction Regulation Unit. 

(C) The Applicant must contact the Sydney City Police to discuss deployment of user 
pay police for the road closure. 

(D) The Applicant is to obtain a Road Occupancy Licence from the Transport 
Management Centre prior to commencement of works. 

(E) The Applicant must provide a telephone number of the supervisor responsible for 
the proposed closure and include contact details in the notification letters to be 
distributed to affected stakeholders.  

DECISION 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

The City has received a request for an extension of date for the following temporary road 
closure:  

• Darling Drive between Pier Street roundabout and Harbourside roundabout, Darling 
Harbour from 2 February to 16 February 2015.  

COMMENTS 

This temporary road closure was previously endorsed by the Committee at the 17 
December 2014 meeting.   

Agreement has been obtained from the Roads and Matitime Services, Transport 
Management Centre and the Police for the extension of the temporary road closure until 
the 16 February 2015. 

The proposed temporary road closure is required to enable the following: 
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• construction of in-situ crash walls along Darling Drive adjacent to the Light Rail 
Corridor that require propping into the road corridor 

• construction of in-situ blade walls and columns to support the future Loading Dock 
bridge structure 

• to ensure the safety of the motorists 

The Applicant has provided a site-specific Traffic Control Plan that includes details of 
barricades, signs, flagmen and other traffic devices to implement the proposed road 
closure. 

The extension of the temporary road closure shall co-inside with the temporary closure of 
Darling Drive between Pier and Ultimo Streets between 5 January 2015 and 15 February 
2015. 

There are currently no other approved temporary road closures proposed to take place 
on the same day.  

The temporary road closure will not affect any other properties as alternative access 
routes are available nearby. 

CONSULTATION 

The Applicant will be required to notify affected stakeholders as stipulated in Schedule C. 

FINANCIAL 

All costs associated with the proposed closure will be borne by the applicant. 

ATTACHMENTS 

Item for Committee Information – Temporary Road Closure – Darling Drive Darling 
Harbour  

Gavin Rowley – Sydney Harbour Foreshore Authority 
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